

Brussels, 8 March 2018

Dear delegates, dear members, dear young liberals,

Following the positive Bureau decision (BM1-2018, Zagreb) regarding the renewal of my mandate as Secretary General, I now turn to you with the hopes that you will approve this decision.

It has been a pleasure working for LYMEC these past almost two years, and though it has been a sharp learning curve I have enjoyed every moment of it. I know that I still have something to give to the organisation and given the change of leadership combined with the upcoming European Parliament elections next year I believe that some continuance would be good for the stability of the organisation. It would also help secure a smooth transition.

I still have some ideas and projects I would like to implement for LYMEC, such as looking into ways of expanding the office and diversifying our funding. I hope you will support the Bureau's decision and approve the extension of my mandate.

Yours in liberalism, *Danica* 

LYMEC is supported by operational funds from ALDE Party, from ALDE Group in the European Parliament and the Erasmus Plus programme of the European Commission.





